LADY LANE PARK SCHOOL

BULLETIN NO. 910







Date: Friday 15th March, 2019

Week Commencing 11th March

Monday 18th March – UVI BMI testing by Bingley School Nursing Team

Tuesday 19th – U9 netball vs Westville House School away

Tuesday 19th – U9 football vs Brackenfield School at home

Wednesday 20th – U11 football vs Moorlands School away

Thursday 21st – BSAA Cross Country Race – Race 4 at Bradford Grammar School

Friday 22nd March – Bradford Festival of Talent – Dancers to perform at opening ceremony

Saturday 23rd March – Spring Fair – 10.00am – 12 noon

Coming Soon

Tuesday 26th March– Open Day & Evening – 1.30 – 3.00pm & 5.30 – 7.00pm

Thursday 28th march – Termly Report Cards coming home

Tuesday 2nd April – Westville House Singing Day

Wednesday 3rd April – Author Visit – Eleanor McKone

Thank you to everyone who joined us this morning in the hall for our 'Butty Morning' to support Cancer Research UK. They are the only charity to fund research into all 200 types of cancer so a huge thankyou to everyone who donated to this worthy cause. Together we raised an amazing £294.00! Thank you also to Mrs. Thompson and Miss Bates for cooking, the staff and Mr. Myers, Advisory Governor, for their help in preparing and serving on.

We are also supported Comic Relief today and the school was overflowing with red accessories! This has been organised by the School Council so we look forward to having a total for you next week.







Our Spring Fair preparations are well under way and we do hope you can all join us on Saturday 23rd March from 10.00am – 12 noon. We have organised lots of lovely stalls for the children and a lovely café to enjoy a cuppa and perhaps a little treat? All the proceeds will be going to The Friends who spend all the funds raised on 'extras' for the children in every class in school.

Next Friday some of our dancers will be performing at the opening ceremony at the Bradford Hotel, I am sure they will be fantastic and I know they have been getting in some extra practice ready for the event.

I will be out of school on Monday/Tuesday next week and Mrs Wright will be out of school on Tuesday. We are both attending an Alpha Schools conference in Manchester. The school will be in the capable hands of Mrs Arnold until we return on Wednesday.

Have a lovely weekend.

World Book Day Competition

The winning entries have arrived on canvas prints and will be displayed in the school library for all to admire. If you get chance, please take a look, they are amazing!

Mrs S Cardus

Summer Term Discount

By now you should all have received your Summer Term invoices. These will incur a 1% discount if you pay on or before Friday 5th April, otherwise they are due for payment on the first day of term, Tuesday 23rd April.

Mrs Mulligan's Spring Fair Jar Game



Please can you bring a clean, filled jar for our very popular Jar Game Stall at the Spring Fair! Please fill them with sweets, little toys, craft resources, bobbles, pennies, Easter eggs... be as creative as you can!

The jars can be decorated with stickers, spring chicks, ribbons; this is a lovely craft for the children to enjoy. Then we will try to raise as much money as possible for school at the Spring Fair! All the funds raised go back to the children and you have been amazing in supporting this stall in the past.

Please put jars to the front entrance from next week onwards. Many thanks!!

Mrs S Mulligan

Bag of surprises!

We will be holding a 'bag of surprises' stall at our school Spring Fair on Saturday 23rd March. We would be most grateful for any bottle gift bags and/or any 'surprises' we can fill these with! From bubbles to bubbly, pamper products and toys to cotton wool! Anything that may fit inside a bottle bag will provide a super 'surprise' for someone to win!!

We will be collecting these items in our Form One classroom.

Thank you in advance...Miss Wright and Mrs Firth (Form 1)

Forest Schools

Spring Term 2019

Half Term 2	
20/03/19 Form 5	
27/03/19 Lower 6	
03/04/19 Upper 6	

Summer Term

Half Term 1	Half Term 2
24/04/19 Form 2	12/06/19 Form 2
01/05/19 Form 3	19/06/19 Form 4
08/05/19 Activity Week	26/06/19 Form 1
15/05/19 Form 1	03/07/19 KG/LKG
22/05/19 KG/LKG	10/07/19 F3

Our Forest School programme is now half way through its second year and we are going from strength to strength. Everyone involved is benefiting from regular sessions in our lovely 'outdoor classroom' in the woods and the children are growing in confidence and gaining valuable experiences which will benefit them for life. Thank you to everyone who has supported our Forest School venture, we value your commitment and appreciate your feedback.

We would just like to remind you that the correct kit is absolutely essential, especially at this time of year! Many children are still not coming properly dressed for sessions in the cold and this can be stressful for all staff and children. Having to check each child's clothing, then find spare clothing and wait while they put it on can delay sessions by up to an hour. This disadvantages all the children. If a child becomes very cold during a session due to inappropriate clothing it means we have to change what we have planned. Consequently we have then focus on one child for a significant amount of time, again disadvantaging all the children and jeopardising the entire session. If we can't warm a child up the situation could become potentially serious.

Please see below and ensure your child/children have the correct kit for their next session. If you have any queries or are unsure of any item of clothing, please don't hesitate to catch either myself or Mrs Cardus and we would be happy to help or advise you.



Clubs and Activities Spring Term 2019

To start week commencing Monday 25th February 2019 unless stated.

			Location		
Day	Time	Hall/Gym	Outside	Classroom	Staff
Monday	1.00-1.30	Jnr Choir – (F4-U6)			Mrs Cartwright Mrs Lorimer
	3.30-4.30	Table Tennis			
		(L6-U6)			Miss Raw
	3.30-4.30	Junior G&S			Mrs Earl - coordinator
3	3.30-4.30			Lego Club (F4-F5)	Mrs Cardus
	3.30-4.30			Homework clinic (L6-U6)	Mrs Arnold
	3.30-4.30		Football club (F2-F3)		Mr Rawling Mr Walker
	4.30-5.40	Dance (F4-F5)	(12 13)		Mrs Hudson
		, , ,			
Tuesday	3.30-5.30	Gym Club			Mrs Waters
	1.00-1.30	Dance			Mrs Hudson
2.10-2.30	1.00-1.30	Dance			Mrs Hudson
	2.10-2.30	Table Tennis (F2-F3)			Miss Raw
	3.30-4.15	Table Tennis (F4-F5)			Miss Raw Mrs Mulligan
	3.30-5.20	Ballet			Mrs Prescott
3.30-5.30	3.30-5.30		Fixtures		Mr Saunders Mr Walker
					Mrs Arnold
7.00-8.00p.	7.00-8.00p.m	Leavers' Dance			Mrs Hudson
Thursday	8.00-9.00	Dance (F2-F3)	<u> </u>		Mrs Hudson
Titursuay	3.30-4.15	Dance (12-13)	Activ-8		Mrs Kernick
	3.30-4.13		(F1)		Mrs Wilson
3.3	9-12.30	Voice works	(1 1)		Mrs Cartwright
	3.30-4.15	VOICE WOTKS		STEM club (F3)	Mrs Moffat
	3.30-4.30		Football	512111 6100 (13)	Mr Walker
	3.30 1.30		club (F4-U6)		Mr Saunders
	3.30-4.30		Netball club		Mrs Kernick
			(F3-U6)		Miss wright
Friday	8.00-8.30	Jnr Running Club).		Mr Walker
	0.42.22	(F4-U6)			Mar Contact In
	9-12.30	Keyboard			Mrs Cartwright
	1.00-1.30	Dance			Mrs Hudson
	3.30-5.00	Dance (L6-U6)			Mrs Hudson

Holiday Club - Spring Bank - Mon June 3rd - Thurs 6th 2019

One exciting week of holiday fun is planned for your children this spring bank, which will be full of fun and excitement! From enjoying forest arts and crafts, through to learning how to play, we will have something for every child with each session tailored to suit their age and interests. These weeks will be a wonderful and fun way for your child to spend part of their time.

What will the week include?

This week has its own special theme - "The children of the lost forest" - Mrs A. Grote will be enhancing the week by building dens for the Round heads and the Cavaliers in the Prince of Wales Forest. The week will be absolutely brilliant fun and a truly unique experience, as we will turn back time to how these people used to live.

On top of the drama in the woods, there will be plenty of time for the children to relax, enjoy some fresh air and take part in additional activities such as, football, rounders and having fun with water play! We have invited Mr. M Rawling along covering Football and Cricket.

Last year the children said.....

"This was the best week ever! We have built dens, learnt to play golf, practised survival training, been singing, eating, played with our friends, learnt some dance moves, mined for treasure on the school field and had picnics in the sunshine." (Form 4)

"Thank you for a brilliant week Mrs Earl, please can we play the wolf game again next year, I really love it - it is so funny and scary"? (Form 1)

Please fill in the accompanying form to reserve your places.

If you wish to discuss any aspects of the holiday club then please let Mrs S. Earl know and she would be happy to answer any queries (either catch her in the playground or leave a message with Mrs Wright in the office).

Mrs S. Earl



Booking Form

Spring Bank Holiday Club - Mon 3rd to Thurs 6th June 2019

Standard hours (9am - 4pm)		
4 days - £95		
3 days - £85		
2 days - £60		
1 day - £30		
Extended hours (8.30am - 4.30am)		
4 days - £105		
3 days - £95		
2 days - £70		
1 day - £40		
Extra Extended hours (8.00 – 5.00pm)		
4 days - £115		
3 days - £105		
2 days - £80		
1 day - £50		

Days	Standard Hours 9.00am to 4.00pm	Extended Hours 8.30am to 4.30pm	Extra Extended Hours 8.00am to 5.00pm	Totals
June				£
Monday 3 rd				
Tuesday 4 th				
Wednesday 5 th				
Thursday 6th				
Total	£	£	£	£

Name of Child:	Form:
Name of Parent/Carer:	
Signature of Parent/Carer:	_

Please make a bank transfer payable to Mrs S. Earl

Sort Code: 20-76-92 Account no: 13450147

Please write your child's full name as the reference

Places are secured on receipt of full payment and will be given on a first come first served basis.

Thank you. Mrs S. Earl

HOLIDAY CLUBS



22-26 JULY 2019

and

29 JULY-2 AUGUST 2019



My name is Nick Hindle and I am a former pupil of Lady Lane Park School. I continued my education at Woodhouse Grove School and then obtained my Sports Coaching BA (Hons) degree at University of Central Lancashire. Since then, I have been working for various organisations including 4 months in a child care centre in Perth, Australia. I currently work for Bronte House School in the PE Department and I am also Head Coach for the Ryan Sidebottom Cricket Academy.

Last summer, Mrs Earl invited me to help her during one of her holiday clubs; subsequently I ran my own sports camp following this. My ethos is primarily to encourage children to step away from 'screens' and to get as much fresh air and exercise as possible, whilst learning new skills in the process. Ultimately, this is the children's holiday and I want them to have fun! I run a 'relaxed, easy going' club with great emphasis on safety, kindness and fair play towards each other.

I will be running a Holiday Club this summer at Lady Lane Park School, based at the Lodge. Miss Holmes and Mr Rawling will also be joining me. I welcome any parents who wish to contact me either by email (nickhindle@live.co.uk) or by mobile (07972-841012) to discuss any aspects of the holiday club.

Activities proposed:

Sports: eg. cricket, football, tag rugby, tennis, badminton and every child's favourite DODGEBALL!

Arts and Crafts: eg. painting, drawing, colouring, painting stones, making jewellery etc.

Creative Play: den building using boxes and sheets, water play, creating scenes with plastic animals and wooden bricks etc.

Old fashioned Games: Hoopla, egg and spoon race, hopscotch etc.

Indoor Activities (in case of rain): we have plenty of board games including bagatelle (a firm favourite), arts and crafts activities, 'chilling time' with a movie ONLY when children are tired, full size table football and much more.

Children's Choice

Children will be allowed at certain times during the day to choose their own activities, so for example if they don't want to make jewellery, they can build a den. I will have many alternatives for the children to choose from at this time.

My Holiday Club is 'nut-free' and 'screen-free'. I want the children to step 'back in time' and properly learn how to interact and play and create, without an Ipad or Gameboy in sight!

I will be at the Holiday Club in June with Mrs Earl and her team if you would like to meet me or if you have any questions.

Requirements for the Club

<u>PLEASE NOTE:</u> Children must be 5-11 years old. Children will require a packed lunch and drinks (no glass bottles, please). Please email me for a booking form and once you have booked your child onto the Holiday Club, further information and consent forms will be forwarded to you.

Prices and Opening Times

Standard Hours (9am-4pm)	
5 days - £105	
4 days - £ 95	
3 days - £ 85	
2 days - £ 60	
1 day - £ 30	
Extended Hours (8:30am-4:30pm)	
5 days - £115	
4 days - £105	
3 days - £ 95	
2 days - £ 70	
1 day - £ 40	
Extra Extended Hours (8am-5pm)	
5 days - £125	
4 days - £115	
3 days - £105	
2 days - £ 80	
1 day - £ 50	

Thank you and I look forward to meeting you and your children.

Nick Hindle BA (Hons)

